Minutes: May 11, 2023

Introductions and Roll Call:

President Neil Bombei called the meeting to order at 8:30 am.
Luke Maloney took roll call.  Board members present were Neil Bombei, Adam Ostert, Luke Maloney, Mike Bruce, and Brian Bishop.  A count of more than 29 members in person determined there was a quorum, with a total of 37 people attending including attending via Zoom.

Approval of previous minutes

Luke Maloney sent out March 9, 2023 minutes via email.  A motion was made by Lucas Pump to approve the previous minutes and a second was made by Tim Hennes.  All present voted aye.

Communications and Board Reports

Correspondence Receive
Neil Bombei explained that there were six requests for endorsements.

Treasurer’s Report
Ryan Mayer reported that IABO accounts are in good standing with the breakdown being $9,606.06 in the checking account, $23,764.51 in the Registrations account, and $30,091.41in savings.  Ryan also reported that 88% of past members are paid to date.  Trying to update the membership list brought up to current date.
.
[bookmark: _Hlk126318630]A motion to approve the Treasurer’s report was made by Pat Parsley and seconded by Tim Hennes.  All attending voting aye.

State Building Code Bureau
David Ruffcorn -Discussed the state going through a alliance process and how the realignment will put the plumbing, electrical, mechanical code under one roof.  Discussed Midwest Energy Efficiency Alliance’s receipt of a federal grant to do an energy study for the state.  

Brian Young- IEEB is in the process of adopting the 2023 NEC and is requesting any input or feedback on that topic.  Brian stated that the IEEB is looking for January 1, 2024 as the effective date of the code.  Discussed attempting to get NFPA to perform and in person code update, at this time they would prefer to do training virtual.  Neil stated that we have close to 100 attendees when the state is able to partner with NFPA to provide code updates.

Iowa Department of Health and Human Services

Committee Reports

Legislative
Adam Ostert -Session has ended.  A lot of the bills we were watching did not move forward.  Brian Bishop stated that the energy benchmarking bill did pass and explained what that means.  

There was also a brief discussion regarding the possibility of an “Iowa Building Code” and how IABO would attempt to participate in that process.

Also had a discussion on which jurisdictions have adopted the 2021 I codes or have chosen to delay.

Education 
 
Membership – Alex Rogan was added to the committee

Scholarship – Mike Bruce updated membership that three applications had been received.  That we have awarded two scholarships and gave explained that one is $500 for 4 years and 1 for two years at $500. 

Mike Bruce informed the membership that informational flyers pertaining to the IABO scholarship opportunities will be sent out to the High Schools by May 1st, 2023.

Program -None

Code Development -None

Endorsement 
Neil Bombei explained that an endorsement request was received by Steve Mc Daniel seeking reelection to the ICC Board of Directors and has been forwarded to the endorsement committee.

Audit
Lucas Pump took the last spot on the audit committee.

Nominations -None

Regional Reports

ICC Report 
Rick Hauffe- June 11 is the deadline for applications for code committees.  Thanked everyone for the BSM proclamations signed for their jurisdictions.  The Governor did sign a BSM proclamation this year. 




Region III –
Adam Ostert stated that the dates have been set and it is in the planning stages.

Central MICCC 
Neil informed the membership on the presentation of hammers and strike plates for the two new chapters.  Group is discussing how to move forward with the adoption of the 2021 I codes.

Eastern Iowa EICCC 
Neil updated the membership that the group was made an official chapter from the ICC and is working on a cold weather concrete policy.  Gary Hansen stated that the next EICCC meeting would be June 8 in Burlington and discussed working on solar permitting consistency.

Old Business –
Neil sent a Building Safety proclamation to the Governor’s office which was signed.
Ryan explained Luke and his attendance at the ICC Leadership Academy in Tampa and what we learned,

New Business-
Discussed the potential for transportation to the ABM in St. Louis.  Discussed potentially renting a van to transport members. Would rent one from Des Moines area and one from Cedar Rapids.  Costs around $800 for each van.  Oct.8-11 ABM
Awards
		
Adjournment
Tim Hennes motioned for adjournment and roger Schemmel seconded. Motion passed.
Adjourned 9:09am
Respectfully submitted by IABO Secretary, Luke Maloney

